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Question 

 

“Further to the response to Oral Question 54/2024, will the Chief Minister expand on his reasons for 

undertaking a review of the current complaints system, notwithstanding the adoption of P.32/2018, as 

amended, in relation to the appointment of an Ombudsman to determine complaints of maladministration; 

and will he update the Assembly on what progress has been made in establishing an Ombudsman and the 

associated timeline?” 

 

 

Answer 

 

P.32/2018 requested the Chief Minister to commission research into the costs of introducing a Public 

Ombudsman and to consult widely regarding the design of a Public Ombudsman Scheme, including with 

members of the Complaints Board, in order that ‘the best elements of the Complaints Panel scheme are 

retained within the new system’. 

 

In October last year the Chief Minister commissioned the Assistant Minister for Sustainable Economic 

Development, Deputy Scott, to lead the next phase of the project to deliver a final stage complaints handling 

mechanism or combination of mechanisms.  This includes examining the case for establishing a Public 

Services Ombudsman, as set out in the terms of reference (ToR) for the project (Public Services 

Ombudsman: Terms of Reference). 

 

The rationale for undertaking this project is in the ToR, as follows: 

 

“To date, government work has focused on establishing a new complaints handling body in the form of a 

[Jersey Public Services Ombudsman] JPSO and, prior to 2024, steps had not been taken either to develop 

or expand the scope of the existing Complaints Panel or to consider how new complaints handling 

arrangements might work in conjunction with the Panel.  

 

The Law Commission’s 2024 report ‘Keeping the Complaints Panel or creating the Ombudsperson’ 

highlighted matters for consideration by the government should it wish to continue with the Panel in any 

way. This is necessary to ensure that comprehensive research has been conducted – as demanded by the 

States decision in P.32/2018 – to ensure an Ombudsperson scheme may be implemented economically, 

effectively and efficiently.” 

 

Deputy Scott plans to present final proposals according to the timetable published in the ToR, by July 2025. 

These proposals will be informed by the outcome of a public consultation on public service complaints 

handling which took place between 10 March and 6 May 2025 (Feedback on Public Services consultation) 

and further research which Deputy Scott has conducted into the merits of both the current system and public 

services ombudsman schemes. 

 

 

https://statesassembly.je/getmedia/0a9f4a84-0dd7-4689-bfcb-2a8914ae0d0e/OQ-54-2024.pdf?ext=.pdf
https://statesassembly.je/getmedia/36ea4c4e-a6cd-41d9-8c50-0b013baba789/P.32-2018Amd.pdf?ext=.pdf
https://www.gov.je/Government/PlanningPerformance/Pages/MinisterialDecisions.aspx?docid=39A541F5-67CC-43D8-91D5-EDBDCE283E2B
https://www.gov.je/Government/PlanningPerformance/Pages/MinisterialDecisions.aspx?docid=39A541F5-67CC-43D8-91D5-EDBDCE283E2B
https://www.jerseylawcommission.org.je/_files/ugd/f5ec37_280d3427f1954c87b3f1e5bd4d6207d0.pdf
https://www.gov.je/Government/Consultations/pages/publicservicescomplaints.aspx

